ITEM CA15 - ANNEX 4

(extract from 18 October 2006 South East RMB minutes)

62/06
LOCAL AUTHORITY CONTROLLED COMPANY GOVERNANCE ARRANGEMENTS 
(Item 7)

CFO Burrell presented a report that informed Members of the outcome of a policy development meeting held to discuss the Regional Management Board’s implementation of the Government’s Regional Control Centre Governance proposals contained in Fire & Rescue Service Circular 44-2006. A number of options were considered and were reflected in the report’s recommendations.  It was agreed that recommendation a)ii should be amended to read that: To acknowledge the responsibilities of individual authorities, each elected Member would be allocated a weighted number of votes, reflecting population size, based on a criteria of each ½ million people or part thereof representing one vote.

Members would seek the agreement of their FRAs to the proposals at their meetings in December 2006 to enable the RMB to approve the recommendations at its next meeting on 17 January 2007.

RESOLVED – That 

a) 
Voting on LACC

i. 
Each constituent authority to be represented by one political Member;

ii.
To acknowledge the responsibilities of individual authorities, each elected Member would be allocated a weighted number of votes, reflecting population size, based on a criteria of each ½ million people or part thereof representing one vote;

b) 
Cost Apportionment of RCC Costs

i. A ‘hybrid’ system to be developed based on, initially, population and call numbers. Further proposals to be researched and this to be ratified by RMB.

c) 
Timetable for LACC Establishment

i. To meet the 1 January 2007 implementation date, as indicated within the national framework document, but recognising that this may not be possible, but ensuring it is implemented by spring of 2007. To achieve this, early agreement to the Memorandum and Articles of Association, together with Member agreement should be reached at the 17 January 2007 meeting.

d) 
Ownership Structure

i. West Sussex Fire Authority to undertake interim responsibility for the LACC, prior to a long term decision being made by the Company.
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